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Annual Meeting of Parishioners
27 September 2020
Present: 18 people present
Welcome and prayers for the parish
Malcolm opened the meeting by praying for our parish
Churchwardens’ measure
Reminder that Churchwardens can serve for a maximum of six years
Election of Churchwardens
Two nominations for Churchwarden were received:

· Jack Hiscock. Proposed: Aidan Melville. Seconded: Siobhan Melville
· James Saunders. Proposed: Aidan Melville. Seconded: Becki Porter

Jack and James have both served as Churchwardens for one year. As no further nominations were received and Jack and James affirmed to those gathered their willingness to stand, they were duly elected.

All present expressed their appreciation and thanks!


Annual Parochial Church Meeting
27 September 2020
Apologies 
No apologies were received.
Minutes of the previous APCM
Proposed: Jack Hiscock. Seconded: James Saunders
Approved unanimously by those present.
Electoral roll report
Electoral roll officer: Jack Hiscock

2019-2020 gained 17. Lost 2. Total people on the roll: 109.

Written reports
	Financial statements 
In 2019 our income was £189,169 down from income of £206,676 in 2018 (fell £17,507).
Expenditure was £1,275 more than 2018. As expenditure was up and income was down, we began the year in a situation of some anxiety.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Malcolm expressed thanks to Janet Daye for acting as Treasurer, who stepped down in 2019. At the end of 2019 the PCC appointed a part time financial officer, George Boylin, who has been responsible for the accounts since then.

Other written reports can be found in the Annual Report 2019
	PCC
	Churchwardens’ report
We are still awaiting faculty approval to change our lights to LEDs and to erect a bike shelter by the Hall.
	Deanery Synod report
	Safeguarding report
A reminder from Malcolm that we are trying to be as diligent as possible with safeguarding. Anyone who is in any position of leadership within the church or has contact with people outside the church on church events are expected to do safeguarding training.
	Group reports
Elections 
	Deanery synod representatives
There are two vacancies on Deanery Synod. There is one candidate
· Ellen Makin. Proposed: Roger Makin. Seconded: Siobhan Melville

As no further nominations were received Ellen was duly elected.
There is still one vacancy remaining
	PCC members
There are currently six vacancies:
4 vacancies for three years
1 vacancy for two years
1 vacancy for one year.

Five nominations were received
· Alan Bell. Proposed: James Saunders. Seconded: Aidan Melville
· Jenny Holt.  Proposed: Peter Wigglesworth. Seconded: Helen Wigglesworth
· Becki Porter.  Proposed: Alex Townsend. Seconded: Kate Rogers-Kay
· Kate Roger-Kay. Proposed: Alex Townsend. Seconded: Becki Porter
· Alex Townsend. Proposed: Martin Thiselton. Seconded: Roger Makin.

Alex Townsend volunteered for the two year vacancy. As no other nominations were received Alan, Jenny Becki and Kate were duly elected for three years, Alex was elected for two years.

Those present expressed their appreciation to the newly elected PCC members.

There is still one vacancy for 1 year remaining.
Appointment of an independent examiner
Financial accounts for 2019 were approved by Judith McCoy. 
Judith McCoy was appointed as independent examiner for 2020.
Malcolm’s report as Priest in Charge
Diocese of Sheffield: Across the diocese, churches are under financial pressure due to the pandemic. We’ve lost income from events and regular groups that have been cancelled. Weddings that haven’t happened and so on. We’ve also lost income from not having regular services, at which people contribute to a collection. This has put financial pressure on a lot of churches that wasn’t there in the past. Diocese is keen to adjust the number of paid clergy so they are fairly distributed and where possible arrangements can be made to bring parishes together so churches are not left without someone responsible for them.  

We have reached a point where we have a concrete proposal that we become a united benefice with The Vine when Malcolm’s time at St Tim’s comes to an end in July next year.

We would have our own church council, be responsible for our buildings and finances. But ministry and mission across the wider area would be increasingly shared. 
The joint PCC meeting on 4 October (at St Timothy’s and online) marks the end of the informal consultation.

A formal consultation will then begin. Assuming all goes smoothly, we would expect this process to end on 1 July 2021, the Sunday after Malcolm’s final day at St Timothy’s.

As Malcolm doesn’t intend to offer himself as vicar to the united benefice and is happily standing aside for Will Briggs, whose youth puts him in a good position to offer some stability over the coming years as we cement the new partnership between the two churches.

Malcolm has around 9 months remaining and looks forward to continuing to working with us and worshipping with us during that time.

Questions and any other business
None raised
Dates of next meeting of the PCC
Joint PCC between St Timothy’s and The Vine, at St Timothy’s and online, 4 October, 8pm.
PCC 15 November, 8pm, online.
Closing prayer 
Roger led in prayer to close the meeting.
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